
July 10, 2014 

Hello Smugglers’ Neighbors, 

For those of you who did not have the opportunity to join us at Smugglers’ over the 4th 
of July weekend this is just a brief update. 

The weather on the 4th was real questionable but did behave at critical points. The 
parade and fair down in Jeffersonville happened between showers, and in the afternoon 
and evening the rain stopped just in time for some great (as usual) music and fireworks 
display here within the Resort. One thing that many did comment on was the lack of the 
cannons this year. 

The Saturday morning SNHA Homeowners’ Annual meeting was attended 
by 94 homeowners representing 58 homes.  Minutes will be posted shortly on the SNHA 
web site. New members elected to the Board were Kevin Rohrbacher, Michele Cloke 
and Lucia Homick.  Re-elected to the board were Florrie Paige and Herb Lewis. 

Your Board for 2014-15 will be as follows: 

Bob Oehrlein C-25                    President 
Steve Hoey TE 02                    1st Vice President 
Eric Kotch MV 39-40                2nd Vice President 
Herb Lewis RS 48                    Treasurer 
Kevin Rohrbacher LS 53          Secretary 
Florrie Paige H 13                     Director 
Lonnie Gee MV 32                    Director 
Barb McGee C-28                     Director 
Jay Kahn   PS 10                      Director 
Lucia Homic LS 19 & 20           Director 
Michele Cloke LS 12                 Director 

The Resort management made their annual presentation during lunch.  Homeowners 
present were given beach towels commemorating Smuggs recognition of being chosen 
#1 Resort in the East and in recognition of the homeowners part in the award. 

The Saturday afternoon Homeowners’ picnic was well attended with approximately 75 
adults and additional family members dining and enjoying time beneath the tent. Once 
again the Cambridge Food Shelf was designated as recipient of donations. This year 
our homeowner donations will help feed 38 children enrolled in a camp program. The 
Food Shelf will assure a balanced daily lunch that the children may not have had 
otherwise, due to school being recessed for the summer. The homeowners 
generosity with contributions to the Food Shelf was impressive with $1,500 being 
donated by those present.  Great Job! 

If you would like to add to that SNHA donation, please contact Tracy@snha.net for the 
address to send your check. 



I am honored to be selected as SNHA Board President and will do my best to keep you 
up to speed on the joys and responsibilities that we share as Full Owner Homeowners 
at Smugglers. The Board is often charged with addressing the challenges and 
sometimes the joys get lost or eclipsed. 

I am pledged to keep my eyes on both as we set an agenda for 2014-15. Please feel 
free to let us, the members of your Board hear from you as we move forward together. 
We need your input on the issues that you believe are important. 

With My Best Regards, 

Bob Oehrlein 
SNHA President.   
 


